

NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200 Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

E-mail: opa.resource@nrc.gov Site: www.nrc.gov Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov

No. 12-036 April 10, 2012

OPENING REMARKS OF NRC CHAIRMAN GREGORY JACZKO AT THE BRIEFING ON THE FINAL REPORT OF THE BLUE RIBBON COMMISSION ON AMERICA'S NUCLEAR FUTURE

We're meeting here today to talk with representatives of the Blue Ribbon Commission on America's Nuclear Future as well as the NRC staff. This meeting offers an important opportunity for the agency to discuss in detail the comprehensive recommendations that the Blue Ribbon Commission made to Energy Secretary Chu this past January. This report is the culmination of nearly two years of work by the Commission in developing recommendations for creating a safe, long-term solution for managing and disposing of the nation's spent nuclear fuel and high-level radioactive waste.

We are very pleased to have General Brent Scrowcroft here today to talk about the report. It is important to hear directly from the Blue Ribbon Commission on its eight key recommendations and their possible implications. Many of these recommendations require action by the Administration and Congress, but the path and progress of these efforts will have significant implications on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. The more we know going forward, the better we can plan ahead. The issues of permanent storage for spent nuclear fuel are very important for the country, and we look forward to a very interesting discussion today.

###

News releases are available through a free *Listserv* subscription or by clicking on the EMAIL UPDATES link on the NRC homepage (www.nrc.gov). E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website. For the latest news, follow the NRC on www.twitter.com/NRCgov.